
  

 Agenda Item 12 

 

Clerks Report (For Information Only) 

Below are updates to the council on issues that are ongoing where no decision or minimal expenditure is 

required. The purpose of this update is to keep councillors and the public up to date on various issues and 

to save time at the meeting. 

Streetlights – Nothing to report. 

 

Community Centre / Playing Field - 

• Surface Water – Thames Water came out on the 16th March and seem to have done something. They 

are planned to come out again but now no water is appearing. 

• Additional Parking Spaces – Work has been completed in creating more seven parking spaces and 

one new footpath. Looking at planting some shrubs to replace the conifers. 

• Dog Warden – The dog warden has been visiting the playing field on a weekly basis. She has 

commented that there isn’t a real issue apart from an area in the corner of the disputed R of W. One 

suggested would be to install another dog bin. 

Environmental Issues – Calls from Residents 

• Walnut Close – Resident reported overgrown hedge. Letter sent and resident has cut the hedge. 

• Evans Close – Resident reported overgrown hedge. Letter sent and resident is seeking quotes. 

• Wendover Road – Call for a pedestrian crossing at the bus stop near the Hampden Hall roundabout. 

Environmental Issues - 

• Eskdale Road – Ridgepoint Homes are waiting for a permit from Buckinghamshire Council before 

making good the roundabouts and erecting a new 15 mph sign. 

Allotments – Nothing to report. 

 

Other 

• Christmas Tree – Clerk and Assistant are planning to visit Denham nursery to select a tree.  

• Dorchester Close – Clerk met with the Community Board co-ordinator to talk about a parking review 

in Dorchester Close and Carters Ride. A further meeting has been arranged to include the 

Buckinghamshire Council councillors. 

• S.106 Funds – Buckinghamshire Council finance department are undertaking a review of the approval 

process which means no applications are being approved or funds released. The review should be 

completed soon. 

 

 

 

 

 


